
Campbellfield Heights Primary School 
CHPS VALUES: Respect, Responsibility, Safety and Success 

 
If you need help understanding this document please contact the school. 

  إذا كنت بحاجة إلى مساعدة في فھم ھذه الوثیقة یرجى الاتصال بالمدرسة. 
Friday 29th April 2022 Term 2, Number 10 

Website: www.chps5034.vic.edu.au 
Compass: https://chps-vic.compass.education/ 

School Phone Number: 9359 5502 
School email: campbellfield.heights.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal’s Bulletin  
Welcome to a wonderful week at CHPS and our first week of term 2! 
 
I hope you all had a lovely break.  I have heard some great stories about trips, yummy dinners and going to see 
some of the wonderful places Victoria has to offer like the zoo and aquarium. 
My family and I travelled to Yarrawonga for a few days, a lovely place to relax and enjoy the beautiful Lake 
Mulwala, go on a paddle-steamer and see some Silo art. 
 

 
To all our families celebrating 
EID in the coming days - may 
the essence of EID bring you 
prosperity, happiness and 
wonderful times with your 
family and friends. 

 
 
Thank you to everyone who contributed 
to and attended our ANZAC Day 
ceremony on Tuesday. The local RSL has 
received our flowers and student art 
pieces. 
 
We are calling for volunteers to sell 
Mother’s Day gifts at our stall on Friday 
6/5/22. Please contact the office if you 
can assist. 

Beanies are available for purchase from the office 
for $10. Students can wear them outdoors during 
our cold days. Students must wear a beanie with a 
school logo. 
 
 

 
Assembly will be held fortnightly starting next week: May 6th at 3pm 

GRADE 3-6 CAMP – TERM 3 
Great news is this year camp will be free. Free bus, accommodation and food! 
Funding from the Department of Education Positive Start initiative will be provided so students in grade 3-6 can 
attend camp this year for free. It will be held at Candlebark Farm in the Yarra Ranges on July 20th to July 22nd. 
Students will get to enjoy activities such as canoeing, flying fox, archery and more on this three day/two night 
camp! 
 
More information will be sent to interested families in the coming weeks so stay tuned.                          Susie Bellizia 
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Community Hub News 
Hello 
My name is Fatima Ghazzaoui and I’ll be your new Community Hub Coordinator. Community hubs are a great place 
where you can meet new people and Connect, Share and Learn. I look forward to meeting you in the coming weeks. 
 

 
 
 
Playgroup: 

Playgroup is a fun place where you can meet new people while your child plays fun games and 
socializes with other children.  

Playgroup sessions are free and run every Wednesday 9am-11am and Friday 9.30am-11.30am. 

Conversational English Classes: 

Free conversational English classes with free childminding every Monday 9.30am-12pm and Wednesday 12.30pm-
3pm.  

For all hub inquiries please call or text Fatima on 0493074504 or call the school office on 93595502 during school hours 
on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays 9am-4pm.  
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Reminders 
Our Vision 
Campbellfield Heights Primary School’s vision is to provide a safe, supportive and inclusive environment 
that empowers all students to have agency and success in their learning and to contribute positively as 
active citizens within their community. 
COMPASS vs. CLASS DOJO 
We love sharing our news and events via our school apps and is 
important that you have logged in to both COMPASS and ClassDojo, 
and have notifications turned on.  In order for us to minimize 
sending the same things on both apps we will send short messages, 
reminders and success stories/photos on ClassDojo and all 
important, official documents and news via COMPASS. This includes: 
school reports, newsletters, positive COVID case notifications, etc. 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB – NOW OCCURING EVERY DAY FROM 8:45am-9am 
Great news! We’ve extended Breakfast Club days, meaning students will 
be able to have free breakfast at school from Monday-Friday.  
Breakfast is being served at the canteen from 8:45am daily. 
 
CANTEEN is open on Monday and Friday each week. 

BEANIES 
Beanies are available for purchase from the office for $10. Students can 
wear them outdoors during our cold days. Students must wear a beanie 
with a school logo.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Please remember students needs to be in full school uniform every day.  If your child is out of uniform 
can you kindly send a note with them. 

OUT OF HOURS CARE AVAILABLE 
Students have missed out on so much interaction and school life over the last couple of years – what 
better way to continue their engagement with learning and socializing than at before or after school 
care.  More details are available on the following pages. Government subsidies available. 
2022 TERM DATES 
Term 1 31 January - 8 April 
Term 2 26 April - 24 June 
Term 3 11 July - 16 September 
Term 4 3 October - 20 December 

SCHOOL OPENING TIMES 
8:45am – Gates open, students may enter the school 
8:50am – Students can go into classrooms to the ready for the day 
9:00am – Class starts 

OUR SCHOOL VALUES 
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LETTER FROM JOHN FAWKNER COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 
Dear Primary School Students and Families,  
 
It is with great pride and excitement that I write this letter of introduction to you as the newly appointed 
Executive Principal of John Fawkner College. I am honoured to have the opportunity to lead a school with 
such a strong commitment to education.  
  
Along with the teachers and staff, I will work hard to continue our strong relationship with our local families 
and work towards making JFC the school of choice for members of our community. I come to this school with 
a range of experiences and educational milestones. As a young person, I attended a state school in my 
community in a country town and this early connection through school to community has always underpinned 
my later approach to teaching and school leadership. Those connections are crucial and provide great support 
to young people as they go through their adolescence.  
 
At JFC, we are committed to nurturing the students as they grow to be the best they can be every step of the 
way. This year, our focus has been on re-connecting and re-engaging our students, after the last two years of 
lockdowns and remote learning. As well as maintaining structured classrooms and an ordered learning 
environment, we have tried to do this by starting up several lunchtime clubs and activities, including, 
Gardening, Computer games, Board games, Gym, and Music and song writing 

 
We have already had the athletic and swimming sports carnivals this term, as well as several sport days for 
students to compete with other schools in soccer and volleyball. Our aim is to provide an interesting and 
challenging environment where students can pursue their own interests and develop their skills in a wide range 
of opportunities. We also have developed leadership opportunities in SRC and sports and led fund raising 
activities such as Shave for a Cure.. 
 
2022 is shaping up to be an exciting and challenging year as we continue to provide academic experiences for 
our students that are rigorous, relevant, and help them build relationships while making real-world 
connections.   
 
As your Principal, it is important to me that everyone who steps through our doors is committed to being here. 
This attitude enables us to meet the challenges of academic excellence in a positive, fun, and nurturing 
environment. We expect the students to work hard, as through hard work and perseverance, students can 
challenge themselves, take risks in their learning, and discover their strengths and abilities. 
 
Thank you for considering John Fawkner College as your secondary school of choice for 2023.  I look forward 
to us working together for many years ahead. 
 
Dr Lisa Vinnicombe 
Executive Principal, JFC 
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CHPS ART SHOWCASE 

 

 
 
 

Campbellfield Heights Primary School does not accept any responsibility for, nor does it endorse any advertising material printed Page 5 

 


